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S
pring has arrived and departed leaving us with light brown grass. Mother nature 

has let us down in providing enough rain to green up the lawns. Hopefully, the 

lawns will recover. 

Our spring General Meeting was held on April 18 in the Clubhouse. It was not an 

official HOA meeting because we did not have a quorum of twenty‐five properties. We 

discussed the status of our annual assessment of $100 per homeowner. As of the meeting, 

70 homeowners had not paid their HOA fees for 2023. It was also pointed out that 33% had 

not paid for 2023, 28% have not paid for 2 years, and there are 10 to 12 homes that have 

not paid in over 2 years. 

We discussed upgrading the landscapes around our entrance way monuments. I 

deferred that project when we did not receive competitive responses to a Request for 

Proposal I sent out to local landscapers. The time needed to restart the process of 

requesting proposals and receive approval from the homeowners for the capital expense 

would end in June. I will restart this process in the fall and see if we can get the attention of 

the local landscaper. 

We also announced at the meeting that Brad Cullen would be joining the HOA Board. 

Brad was a past member of the HOA Board, and we welcome him back. We still have 

another opening on the Board if you are interested. 

Wheatland Township Highway Commissioner just gave me an update on their plans for 

the roads in Tamarack Fairways. In the July timeframe, they plan to resurface Wentworth 

Drive and Turnberry Court. In addition, they are planning to resurface the intersection of 

Royal Porthcawl Drive and Royal County Down Drive. 

If the homeowner’s name or contact information for your 

property is incorrect, please complete an online form located on 

our website at: 

https://tamarackfairways.org/communications/. The online 

form is named: Update Contact Info & Preferences. 

This newsletter and our website contain the contact 

information for the members of your board. Please feel free to 

contact any of the board members with your ideas, issues, and 

concerns. Copies of recent newsletters, official general meeting 

minutes and notices of future events are all on our website 

https://tamarackfairways.org .
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Some Highlights 
 
If you want to sell your house, consider doing it 
this summer. The days are longer, the weather is 
warmer, and it’s a great time for sellers. 
 
If your needs have changed, now’s the time to 
capitalize on the low inventory and multiple offers 
in today’s sellers’ market. 
 
Let’s connect today if you’re ready to sell your 
house and move to a home that meets your 
changing needs.

From the Board Secretary  
Janice Mackey  |  jan.mackey@bairdwarner.com  
312­342­4624

The Social Committee is in the early 
stages of planning a family event in 
the August/ September timeframe.  

 
More details to follow in the next  

Tamarack Turf!
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JUNE 16-17, JULY 14-15, AUGUST 18-19, 2023  
ADULT: $20, YOUTH (4-12): $15  
 
Get ready for a summertime tradition 
that features cold drinks, great 
food, and fabulous music! Naper 
Nights celebrate historic 
milestones in rock music and 
pop culture with themed 
tribute concerts throughout 
the summer. Rock out with your community as you eat, drink, 
dance, and hear the best tribute bands perform your favorite 
Rock, Pop, Motown, and Soul hits. These Naperville concerts are 
not to be missed! For text message updates on all Naper 
Settlement events, please text EVENTS to 630­228­9859. 
 
Friday, June 16  |  5 to 10 pm  
Soul Party (6 pm) The Midnight Sun Band 
Jimi Hendrix Tribute (8 pm) Taz Plays Hendrix 
 
Saturday, June 17  |  5 to 10 pm 
Motown Hits (6 pm) Motown Nation 
Parliament Funkadelic Tribute (8 pm) 
America Eats Its Young 
 
Friday, July 14  |  5 to 10 pm  
Foo Fighters Tribute (6 pm) Fooz 
Fighters 
Red Hot Chili Peppers Tribute (8 pm) 
Red NOT Chili Peppers 
 
Saturday, July 15  |  5 to 10 pm 
Weezer Tribute (6 pm) Weeze 
Green Day Tribute (8 pm) 
The American Idiots 
 
Friday, August 18  |  5 to 10 pm 
John Prine Tribute (6 pm) Prine Time 
Neil Young Tribute (8 pm) Johnny V's Heart of Gold Band 
Saturday, August 19  |  5 to 10 pm 
Taylor Swift Tribute (6 pm) Sparks Fly 
Dixie Chicks Tribute (8pm) Gaslighter 
 
For tickets and more information, please visit the website 
https://www.napersettlement.org/236/Naper­Nights­Concerts 
 

 
JUNE 24 - NAPERVILLE WOMAN'S CLUB 63RD 
ANNUAL FINE ART & ARTISAN FAIR 
 
The Naperville Woman's Club Fine Art & Artisan Fair will feature 
the juried work of over 100 artists and artisans from around the 
country displaying their crafts in ceramics, drawing, fiber arts, 
glass, metal, painting, photography, wood, jewelry and 
sculpture.  In addition, the Fair offers activities for the entire 
family.  This year the NWC will once again select a piece of art 
from an exhibiting artist that will be reproduced  into an 8x12’ 
mural.  Attendees of all ages and skill levels can  contribute to 
this by duplicating their own 8x8” square that will be stapled to 
a wood frame. Over the two day Fair, the final scene will 
emerge as the 8x12’ mural.  In addition this event will offer live 
entertainment, a balloon artist, photo opportunities,  food and 
drinks including adult beverages, as well as a Petite Picasso area 
for budding artists. For more information, please visit the 
Naperville Woman's Club Fine Art and Artisan Fair's website.  
 
ANOTHER ATTRACTIVE THEME WILL SEE FOLKS 
‘FLYING INTO SUMMER’ THROUGHOUT 
DOWNTOWN NAPERVILLE 
 
Naperville will feature benches shaped as dragonflies colorfully 
painted with wonderful wit and whimsical art to promote 
“Flying Into Summer” beginning in early June. One of the tell­
tale signs that summer is just around the corner is the 
announcement of the Downtown Naperville summer sculptures, 
complete with colorful wit and whimsy that inspire imaginations 
sponsored by local businesses. This year’s sculpture theme is 
Flying Into Summer. As a result, 19 uniquely creative dragonfly 
benches will be scattered throughout the downtown area, 
welcoming visitors to sit for moment in between shopping and 
dining. Wander around downtown and enjoy the painted 
creations by a variety of artists. 
 
SATURDAY, JULY 8 - NAPERVILLE ALE FEST 
SUMMER EDITION EARLY ENTRY 12 - 5 PM  |  

GENERAL ADMISSION 1 - 5 PM 
 

The 2023 Naperville Ale Fest 
returns to Naper Settlement. The 
fest is one of the largest in the 
area with more than 150 craft 
beers and food trucks. Taking 
place on the 12 acres of the Naper 
Settlement, with downtown 

Naperville as a backdrop, it’s the ideal 
setting to experience craft beer. In addition to 
the massive craft beer selection, the festival will feature a 
number of specialty experiences, including Cider Alley, House of 
Funk and Milkshake IPA. Pro Tip ­ Tickets are selling fast so 
don’t delay… 
https://www.napervillealefest.com/blog­feed/naper­summer 
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Over the years there have been ever increasing 
reports in the suburbs of sick looking coyotes 
labeled as “Zombie Coyotes”. 

The animals are often suffering from a contagious disease 
called sarcoptic mange and the ghoulish nickname comes 
from the condition’s effect on the behavior and appearance, 
including fur loss and skin problems.  The infection also can 
affect the animal’s vision, prompting them to look for food in 
the daylight, a change in habit for these normally nocturnal 
animals.   

It is important to note that this disease does not normally 
make the animal more violent.  The condition is not normally 
life threatening to the coyote, but it can be spread to pets if 
they come in physical contact with an infected coyote.  Pets 
can be successfully treated by a veterinarian in most cases.  

Infected animals can transmit this infection to humans in rare cases, which is 
treatable. 

Municipalities report a rise in this infection as the coyote population multiplies in 
suburban and urban areas. Mark Romano, a wildlife control specialist who has spoken 
to White Eagle residents, said, “The culprit is overpopulation.  Although there are 
strategies to combat this, they are expensive, and most municipal agencies do not 
have the money to combat the disease”. 

While this might sound like a setup for human­coyote conflicts, such situations 
haven’t created an increased risk for people. What it does do, however, is raise the 
visibility of the infected individual, which then triggers fear in people unaccustomed to 
coyote behavior problems. 

Mange­ridden animals may seek shelter under raised decks or sheds, and they 
may attempt to forage for “easy” food like dishes of cat or dog kibble left out for 
outdoor pets. What they don’t do, as far as the research indicates, is make them any 
more dangerous than normal coyotes. 

So, what should you do if you come snout to snout with a coyote, whether it is a 
standard issue or mange infected variety?  While coyote attacks on humans are rare, 
the Cook County Project has these six tips: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ZOMBIE COYOTES

Sources:  Kane County 
Connects, Chicago Tribune, 

and other sources upon 
request. 

1. Do not leave food outside for these animals or your pet.  “Do Not Feed Them!” 

2. Make sure you accompany your pets outside and not let them run loose. 

3. Do not run from a coyote. 

4. Repellents, loud noises, etc. can help repel these predators. 

5. Report aggressive, fearless coyotes to Animal Control/local authorities. 

6. Don’t create conflict.
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Baby‐sitting 

• Natalie McKee 630­922­7228 or 
tufftony@aol.com 
• Katie Braun 630­301­1386 or 
jmbraun111@comcast.net 
• Olivia Calococci 630­605­6193 
or oliviacalococci@icloud.com 
• Abby Downing 630­945­8065 or 
Abby.Simone.downing@gmail.com 

Pet‐sitting or Dog Walking 

• Katie Braun 630­301­1386 or 
jmbraun111@comcast.net 
• Olivia Calococci 630­605­6193 
or oliviacalococci@icloud.com 

• David Hightower 630­922­7084 
or khightower@aol.com 
• Abby Downing 630­945­8065 or 
Abby.Simone.downing@gmail.com

Youth Services List

President          Marty Samojedny martin@samojedny.com 

Website Chairperson 

Secretary          Janice Mackey   jan.mackey@bairdwarner.com 

Newsletter Chairperson 

Treasurer          Gokul Das grdas_it@yahoo.com 

Assessment Letters, Invoices and Payments 

Director             Vacant 

Director             Marcia McKee tufftony@comcast.net 

Code Enforcement Chairperson 

Director             Vacant  

Communications Chairperson 

Director             Maria Miranda m567hernandez@yahoo.com

Social Chairperson 

Director             Chris Lequin chris@lequin.net 

Architectural Modification Chairperson 

Director             Robin Schmidt    schmidt.robin@sbcglobal.net  

Legal Chairperson 

Precinct Captains 
 

Lots 3-9, 26-38 ......................................Khurram Mohammed 

Lots 10-25 ............................................Gokul Das 

Lots 44-59, 161-167 ..............................Vacant  

Lots 60-84 ............................................Maria Miranda  

Lots 85-99, 193-203 ..............................Marty Samojedny  

Lots 100-117..........................................Janice Mackey 

Lots 118-138..........................................Vacant 

Lots 139-160 ........................................Noe Miranda 

Lots 168-192 ........................................Marcia McKee 

INFORMATION GUIDEINFORMATION GUIDE  
Board of Directors

ALL NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS, INCLUDING CLASSIFIED 

ADS MUST BE RECEIVED BY 

the 10th of each odd month 

You may send articles or information to: 

Janice Mackey at jan.mackey@bairdwarner.com 

We look forward to hearing from you!

“Publication of paid advertisements in this newsletter are not an endorsement 

or recommendation of any advertised product or service.  The Tamarack 

Fairways Homeowners Association and Allegra Marketing Print Mail are not 

responsible nor liable for the content of any advertisement published, herein.”

EMERGENCY NUMBER 911 
NON-LIFE THREATENING NUMBERS 
Fire/Ambulance 815-436-5335 
Sheriff, Will County 904-1230 
Edward Hospital 355-0450 
Copley Hospital 978-6200 
Poison Control 1-800-942-5969 
SCHOOL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
Peterson Elementary School 428-5678 
Eagle Pointe Elementary School 815-577-4800 
Crone Middle School 428-6400 
Scullen Middle School 428-7000 
Heritage Grove Middle School 815-439-4810 
Neuqua Valley High School 428-6000 
Plainfield High School 815-727-6000 
Benet Academy 969-6550

NUMBERS TO KNOW

WRITTEN COMPLAINTS 

If you wish to file a formal complaint with the 

Association Board, please send a letter to 

Tamarack Fairways Homeowners Association 

P.O. Box 9246, Naperville, IL 60564

Services are for students under 18 years of age.  
To be included email jan.mackey@bairdwarner.com

WANT TO ADVERTISE? DEADLINE ‐ 15TH 
COST­EFFECTIVE PRICING & NO CONTRACTS  

 
Contact Amy Scoville  |  Director of Business Development 

Call 312­343­3413 or amy@allegranaperville.com 

www.allegranaperville.com

Moving or Refinancing? 
Please contact the association Treasurer, 

Gokul Das at grdas_it@yahoo.com at least 15 days 
before closing.
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Naperville is a Safe 
Community...  

It’s not a Crime-Free 

Community!

Whether you’re out enjoying the sunshine in a 
vehicle, on a bicycle, or on foot, everyone has a 
responsibility to share the road safely. Here are 

some reminders for drivers, cyclists, walkers and runners.  
 

TIPS FOR DRIVERS 
Drivers are reminded to turn on vehicle headlights at dusk 

and be vigilant in looking out for cyclists and pedestrians. 
Additionally, drivers should: 

• Stop for pedestrians at crosswalks. 
• Slow down and obey the posted speed limit. 
• Yield to pedestrians and cyclists when turning. 
• Look before opening your door. 
• Be careful when passing stopped vehicles. 
• Allow three feet when passing bicyclists. 
 

TIPS FOR CYCLISTS 
When traveling on city streets, cyclists are required to 

follow the same rules of the road as motorists. This means 
stopping at stop signs, obeying traffic signals and lane 
markings, and using hand signals to let others know your 
intention to stop or turn. Additionally, cyclists should: 

• Be aware of your surroundings. Don’t wear 
headphones; you need to be able to hear if a car is 
approaching. 

• Slow down and check for oncoming traffic before 
entering any street or intersection. 

• Do your best to anticipate hazards and adjust your 
position in traffic accordingly. 

• Be predictable: ride with the flow of traffic, on the 
right, and in a straight line – not in and out of parked cars on 
the side of the street. 

• Be visible and wear the proper protective gear. Avoid 
riding at night.  

• Make eye contact with motorists to let them know 
you are there (but don’t always expect them to see you).  

 
Bicycles may be ridden on the sidewalks in Naperville 

unless otherwise posted. However, bicycle riding is not 
permitted on sidewalks on the Riverwalk or in Downtown 
Naperville.  

 
TIPS FOR WALKERS AND RUNNERS 

Whether you’re going for an afternoon stroll, commuting 
to work on foot, or getting some exercise, walking and running 
are great activities. However, it’s important to pay attention. 
Pedestrians should keep the following tips in mind: 

• Use signaled crosswalks when possible and use 
extreme caution when crossing at intersections without 
signals. 

• Look both ways before crossing the street. 
• Never run between cars into the street. 
• Wear clothing that allows drivers to see you. That 

means no dark clothes after sundown or early in the morning. 
• Exercising outdoors at dusk or at night can be 

dangerous without some type of reflective device on your 
clothing. Many athletic shoes have reflective qualities built in, 
but also consider a vest complete with reflective tape. 

• Runners are also reminded to ALWAYS carry 
identification with them when they go out.  

 
Remember no driver, bicyclist or pedestrian has sole right 

to the road. It is a shared space where we all have rights and 
responsibilities. 

WE ALL SHARE  

THE ROAD!
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 Puzzler Page
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Growing your own vegetables is a rewarding experience, 
but if you’re short on space, you may feel limited with 
what you can grow. We have dozens of varieties of 

vegetables that are suited for small spaces and containers. 
Below are a few of our favorites to help you get started. 
 
EGGPLANT ‘PATIO BABY’ 
A perfect compact selection to add to any container or 
vegetable garden; early to produce and high yielding; deep 
purple, egg shaped fruit, produced season long; best harvested 
when they reach 3 inches; mild flavor, perfect for roasting, dips 
and salads 
 
TOMATO ‘PATIO’ 
A popular dwarf variety for growing in pots, containers or 
hanging baskets. Produces delicious 4 oz. fruit on 2 ft. tall 
plants.  
 
TOMATO ‘SWEET N NEAT’ 
A beautiful, extra compact variety, producing clusters of scarlet 
cherry tomatoes; sweet and flavorful, perfect for snacking, 
salads and roasting; superb performance in patio containers, 
window sills and hanging baskets 
 
CUCUMBER ‘PICK A BUSHEL’ 
A beautiful early maturing, compact bush variety; producing 
high yields of bright green cucumbers with a lovely sweet and 
crisp flavor; best tasting when harvested at 6ʺ or smaller; 
suitable for small gardens and patio containers. 
 
OKRA ‘GREEN FINGERS’ 
This compact bushy variety reaches only 3 feet in height, which 
makes it ideal for containers. Upright and well branched plants 
produce tender and spineless 4ʺ ribbed pods. Mild and crunchy, 
great in strews, soups, preserves and pickled. 
 
SQUASH ‘EIGHT BALL’ 
This is the first round zucchini with deep, intense dark green 
color. The uniform 3ʺ­4ʺ fruits are shiny, speckled, and grow on 
vigorous, bushy plants that top out at 30ʺ tall and wide, which 
make these much smaller than most summer squash plants. 
 

GREAT SMALL SPACE COMBOS 
Here are some great combinations for container gardening. 
 
• Better Bush tomato, Sweet Basil, Onion or Bell pepper – Pizza 
• Roma tomato, Sweet Basil, and Red onion – Bruschetta 
• Better Bush or Roma tomato, Cilantro, and Hot Pepper  
   (Jalapeno or Serrano) – Salsa 
• Lettuce with herbs that have the same water requirements 
• Eggplant and Green beans 
• Spinach, Swiss Chard, and Onions 
• Cucumber and lettuce 
• Tomato, Basil, and Carrots 
• Thyme, Sage, and Rosemary 
• Tarragon, Basil and Cilantro 
• Creeping Thyme, Lavender, and Marjoram or  
   Sage 
• Lavender, Oregano, and Rosemary 
 
Potatoes, Summer Squash, Pole Beans, and Peppers can also 

be grown in separate containers. 
 
Combinations for 5 Gallon Containers, 12ʺ soil depth 

Squash, 1 plant  |  Pepper, 1­2 plants  |  Eggplant, 1 plant 
Tomato, 1 plant  |  Turnip, 5 plants  |  Beets, 5 plants 
 
Combinations for 1 Gallon Containers 

If space is limited on your deck, patio, or balcony, here are a 
few veggies that can be planted in containers as small as a 
gallon. 
 
Spinach, 2 plants, 5” depth pot  |  Parsley, 3 plants, 5” depth 
pot 
Radish, 3 plants, 5” depth pot  |  Lettuce, 3 plants, 5” depth pot 
Carrot, 3 plants, pot 2” deeper than carrot length 
Cucumber, 1 plant 
 
Small Space Veggie Gardening 

We offer dozens of vegetable varieties that are perfect for small 
spaces. Learn how to use containers to accommodate small 
spaces and grow a range of vegetables all season long. We’ll talk 
about container sizes, the best types of plants to use and how 
to care for them as well as examples of great combinations.

The Happy Gardener
The Growing Place
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From 

protecting your 

home, to 

preparing for 

your future, 

let’s discuss 

options to meet 

your needs.
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WE LOVE YOUR REFERRALS! 
 

Refer your favorite business to advertise in your newsletter. 
 

Email your referral today to  
Amy Scoville  |  Director of Business Development 

amy@allegranaperville.com  
or call 312­343­3413.
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Place your 
ad here 
 and see 

the results! 
 

Contact 

amy@allegranaperville.com 

or call 312-343-3413
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We are your association’s 
chosen neighborhood 
landscape company.

Tamarack           Tamarack           

S
o far, this year has been nearly snowless. If you personally enjoy the snow, you 

may be disappointed. For me, I think it has been great. I am sure the golf course 

has been happy with the weather. I was surprised by the number of golfers 

willing to play in 30 and 40 degree weather. 

Our Spring General Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 18 at 6:30PM in the Club 

House. We have a number of challenges to address at the meeting. Please plan to attend the 

meeting so we can have a quorum of twenty five properties to enable us to conduct official 

business. 

I personally think paying an assessment of $100.00 per years is a small price to pay to 

maintain our Bylaws and Restrictions. At this writing, the Assessment Fee due date is 30 

days past due. Eighty seven homeowners have not paid their 2023 Assessment. One good 

news item is 25% of the homeowners used Zelle to pay their assessment This is the first

THE NEWSLETTER OF THE TAMARACK FAIRWAYS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATIO
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From the President 
Marty Samojedny | 630 904 6077 | martin@samojedny.com 
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“April showers bring 
May flowers.” 

~ Old English Saying
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SAVE time, money 

and energy with 

PERMANENT 

outdoor lighting that 

can be USED year 

round.

• Security Lighting 
• Accent Lighting 
• Holiday Lighting 
• Game Day Lighting 
• Customizing App Based LED System 
• Low Voltage System 
• Control From Anywhere 
• Timers and Events 
• Warm or Cool White 
• Discreet by Day 
• Long Lasting 
• Dimable 
• If One Light Goes Out... No Worries 
• 16 Million Different Colors 
• Free Apple/Android App

Why pay money every year to 
install holiday lights and take 
them down only to use them  

for 40 days.  
Why not install a lighting 

system to use all year long for 
security, accent, all holidays 

and game day lighting. 

OFF SEASON 

DEALS NOW  

10% OFF

Install an All-in-
One Outdoor 

Lighting Solution

Scan now 

for a FREE 

Quote

630-708-2021 
Brighthouse-Lighting.com

630-708-2021 
Brighthouse-Lighting.com

Install an All-in-
One Outdoor 

Lighting Solution
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630.528.0310

Family-owned and operated since 1994  |  Full-service  |  No sub-contractors  

WE ARE FABRICATORS!  |  LARGE QUARTZ INVENTORY! 

$100 off
A PURCHASE OF $1,000 OR MORE 

Customer must provide coupon at time of purchase. No exceptions. 

Does not apply to additional discounts. One coupon per order. Expires 7/31/23.
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Contact Amy Scoville at 312-343-3413 or 

amy@allegranaperville.com 

www.allegranaperville.com


